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Parish of Honeybourne

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting

Held at 7.30 pm on 17th April 2018
At Honeybourne Village Hall 

Councillors Present:
Cllrs David Cowan, Graham Clelland, Heath Jobes, Colin Clear, Richard Chivers, Cathryn Steward, Matt Henson and Steve Sidwell
In Attendance: Mr J Stedman (Parish Clerk) two member of the public.
Cllr David Cowan, Parish Council Chairman, chaired the meeting. 

Apologies: were received from – Cllrs, Sandra Walsh, and Cllr Alastair Adams 

PCSO Elliot Wilson 
The Chairman introduced the local PCSO Elliot Wilson who gave a crime report for Honeybourne stating crimes were generally low except for van thefts and 4 X 4 land rovers and quad bikes. The Evesham North police team look after 10 parishes and all are patrolled regularly. The New team is Sergeant Sara Kent, Inspector Gareth Morgan and Chief Inspector Mel Crowther.  Traffic speed is a continuing problem in all the villages and enforcement is carried out when time allows. Elliot was aware that the Safer Road Partnership were now visiting Honeybourne with the enforcement van and he would back this up with the speed gun enforcement in Stratford Road as there is not a site available for the van. The mud problem on Bretforton Road will continue to be monitored. Elliot urged the public to call 101 and report any suspicious activities and visit the police post in Cleeve Prior which is open on Thursday at 10.00am      
Minutes: The minutes of the annual parish meeting held on 18th April 2017 were circulated to the meeting and confirmed by those who attended as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

Matters arising from the minutes – None were raised.
Honeybourne Parish Council’s Annual Report  

 The annual report was presented by the Chairman and is appended to the minutes
Parish Organisation Representatives present: Village Hall report appended to the minutes
District &County Ward Member – Cllr Alistair Adams not in attendance
Open Forum Summary
 Question on the progress of the Mickleton Lane HGV route restrictions – Chairman confirmed this would be chased up as its resolve is long over due

Question on the progress with the WDC proposal to buy land for a car park at the station, it was confirmed the option is still in hand but not concluded by WDC 

Speeding on Stratford Road and other areas of the parish was raised, and the Chairman confirmed investigation would be made to have the speed enforcement van on Weston Road if a suitable site can be identified 

There being no further business;   
 The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45 pm and thanked all those present for their attendance. 

Chairman 




 Date 





HONEYBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT 2018
The past 12 months have seen the village grow again with the addition of more new properties namely 5 new bungalows in St Ecgwins Gardens off Stratford Road and 1 further bungalow also in Stratford Road. Planning for 14 new houses off High Street and 8 new properties on the Fancutts site have been given permission but have yet to start building.

The Co-op Store has opened on 29th March and should be an asset to our village and the surrounding area. A further 5 small shops/office space has been applied for on the site by the Co-op.

The Parish Council have been working closely with the village Hall Committee on the planning for the new Village Hall / Community Centre and, as you probably know, the Village Hall Committee have been successful in their bid for Lottery Funding. Together with a loan to be taken out by the Parish Council and the funds from New Homes Bonus it is hoped that building work can start in summer 2018. The transfer of the old village hall site to a developer for building 2 new houses on will go ahead once the new Community Centre is fully occupied. The money accrued from the sale of the site will go towards the new Village Hall construction costs

The Parish Council have recently surveyed, listed and photographed all the street lights that the Parish Council own with a view to instigating a rolling programme of replacing old lamps with modern LED lamps to save on electricity costs and repairs as the old lights are power hungry and liable to fail frequently.

The Honeybourne Village News which is partly sponsored by the Parish Council continues to be a great asset to the village in disseminating events and the latest news to all households.

The new changing rooms and kitchen on the sports field have been completed but with the usual snagging to take place and will be available soon to hire for events. A football event is being organised for the 9th June to kick off the start of football teams in the village again. The work carried out by the contractors is to a very high standard and should be a valuable asset to the village for many years to come.

Speeding in the village is still an ongoing concern and to that effect the Parish Council paid to have speed monitors placed around the main roads that run through the village. After studying the results it appears that, yes there is some speeding in the village mainly on Station Road/ Weston Road and some as vehicles are leaving the village on the Bretforton Road but it is less than is perceived. The speed camera van is in Station Road on a regular basis and some motorists have been prosecuted for speeding. We will continue to monitor this problem but as the Highways Dept in Worcestershire will not install speed calming measures there is not much more we can achieve. However Highways are looking into installing a pedestrian crossing in the village where the footpath from Westbourne exits on to Station Road where there are the dropped kerbs to assist in a safer crossing point on this busy road.

The Village Christmas Tree event was again a success with more villagers attending on what turned out to be a dry evening although quite cold. The addition of the marquee was a welcome innovation so that in the event of rain we could all have some shelter. The Bretforton Choir put on a brave performance considering that at the last minute the PA system decided not to work. (plans are in hand for a better pa this year) The Bretforton Choir have said that they would like to return as they had a great time last Christmas. The monies raised in Memory of Loved Ones in sponsoring a light and the raffle in which local companies and villagers donated prizes increased to £1300 which was gifted to the costs of the new Village Hall. Let us hope we can make it a bigger and better event in 2018.

David Cowan

Chairman
